November 7, 2016 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, November 7, 2016 with 13 members present.

Scott Lovell did devotions and Mark Johnson prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

The total income for the month was $20,785.67, total expenses were $26,466.86, with an ending balance of $104,812.61. The Treasurer’s report was read and approved. The roof repair has been paid with a total of $48,810.00. The cupboards have been purchased for the parsonage re-model.

The Trustees decided that they will meet and change the filters on the furnaces in the church and the parsonage themselves. Snow removal was discussed and Mark Johnson and Steve Nelson said they would work together to get that done. 

Bruce Schmadeke shared that the Adult Sunday School classes are going well. Pastor Barry, Bryan Skokan and Bruce have been teaching. Scott Lovell will teaching a Vanderluin Series in the next quarter, Mark Johnson will teach a class over Timothy and Titus.

Pastor Barry shared that all is going well. The Christian Ed Committee has met and they will assist the other programs when needed. The Christmas Program will be during the service on December 11th. There will be a special Baptismal Service on Sunday, December 18th. There will not be Sunday School on Christmas Day or New Years Day. 

Pastor Pete said that the Sunday Night High School Youth Meeting has had lower attendance so he may offer for them to attend with the Junior High on Wednesday nights. Cass Minton has been helping with the Jr. High Youth and Pastor Pete is very appreciative of his help! 

The Deacons shared that the 2-42 groups are going well. 

The Deaconesses will be meeting this week. They will be discussing the Welcome gifts and where they will be presenting them. 

The Search Committee agreed to not call the one gentleman that came for a face to face interview. They are in the process of calling 3 others to possibly set up phone interviews. One candidate was recommended by the Central District. They may be putting out the position on another website. Bruce Schmadeke suggested to send out an email to the congregation on the progress of the search committee. 

Jason Farver shared that there are an awesome amount of things going on with the UCI Board in Haiti. There are now 730 kids in school, with MEFC sponsoring 90 of those 730 students. UCI is looking to possibly hire a full time Pastor, which would amount to $6000 a year. Jean Jean has a man in mind for this position. 

Pastor Pete mentioned that he would like to use one of the TV’s in the church by the coffee area to share news and info on the screen. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting.

